      Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander        Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 19th November 2012

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Fiona Firth, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Keith Maund, Dick Riches

Apologies 
Clare Talman, Richard Wallington 
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 23 April were approved.
Matters arising
The hot water is now installed in the toilets.

The two gigs have now been sold, with Hermes going to 14th Richmond and Hercules to AK Mouldings in Norwich to be used as a mould for new gig production.

The new safety boat has been bought at a cost of about £6k.


The showcase is now in place in the Wardroom.


CRB checks are pending.
GSL Report
Beavers are at 24 and are currently working on their Friendship Challenge Award. Today they were also discussing anti-bullying. 


They have had one swimming session this term and have another next week. The colony is now quieter and more polite, and Richard and Ben are doing a great job.



The Cubs number 30 and have been working on their Astronomer and Entertainer Activity badges as well as fire lighting. The new leaders and adult helpers are all doing well.

The Scouts are at 34 and their key challenge is discipline!


The Explorers number 10. Lucy is stepping down as a result of her job move and Karen will be back full time. As part of their Young Leaders Scheme each member will help with cubs or beavers for 6 weeks, and Young Leaders Leader Anthony Smith is coming in to train for that work.
 Financial
Paul reported approximately £14500 in the bank, with Nov-Jan subs of about £5k still to come in. Outgoings will be £4k capitation, £1k for equipment, £1.5k marine insurance and £1k for utilities.
Future projects
This item was included in the agenda to discuss outstanding projects that will require funding.


Stairwells: - plastering and decoration of walls, and fitting of treads – Karen to obtain a quote.


Disabled toilet: - re-hanging of the door, fitting the basin, and a new shower unit - Nigel to obtain quote. (Note: to be submitted for a Council grant).


Back fence & gates: - Karen’s gardener to give quote.

Wooden gig ‘Alert’: - Dick to obtain quote for repairs.


Rope, painters, fenders/refurbishment of trailer/replacement of buoy on river: agreed £1k for Robin to go ahead.

Lagging in loft space & over ducting: - Keith to investigate.


Main deck floor: - Karen to contact Alan Bacon at Prochem re polishing.


Safety boat trailer: quote needed.

What can we learn from other Groups?



Andy Beckett, District Treasurer, joined the meeting for a general discussion to see what we could learn in the area of finance and accounting.

Paul raised the possibility of using a debit card for certain occasions e.g. camp. Andy could not support this as procedures require two signatures. Paul asked if there could be a separate bank account for camp, but Robin pointed out that only one account is allowed per group. Andy said that at 2nd Hook they raise a cheque for camp expenses and then reconcile at the end of camp. This is similar to Leander, and it was agreed that we would continue as currently.

There was some discussion about dual authorisation on-line, and Keith undertook to check how this works.


Paul explained how it had taken nearly 2 years to get the standing orders for subs working properly. Andy said that some groups are still collecting subs by cash and cheques. (2nd Hook subs are £25 per term).

Nigel showed Leander’s inventory/asset register to Andy who thought it looked fine, and said 2nd Hook does not have such a list.

Paul explained the situation with uniform and badges where the income from sales does not reconcile with purchases because badges are given free, and stock in hand is not identified separately.


Andy talked about 2nd Hook fundraising, in particular their annual summer fair, which raises about £3k. At this, the Group run their own stalls, rent out stalls to charities and have a car boot sale. A separate activity is the jumble sale which raises about £400, income having doubled since advertising on Radio Jackie.


Nigel thanked Andy for attending and for the useful contribution he had made to the meeting.

Building
To facilitate a full report at the next AGM a list was compiled of work carried out at HQ year to date as follows:

- roof sky lights replaced


- hot water system installed in the toilets


- gutters cleaned out


- vegetation removed from wall at end of house gardens


- new emergency light at foot of stairs


- new riverbank light


- three new water fire extinguishers


- safety boat purchased


- boiler ducting replaced


Keith asked if a safety certificate had been issued on the boiler – Karen to contact Don Everett regarding this.

Safety
There was a safety walkabout prior to this meeting and that will be the subject of a separate report.

One item that was discussed at this meeting was the congested boat deck making exit from the area more hazardous in the event of an emergency. (Immediately after the meeting boats were re-arranged on the boat deck to considerably improve exit routes). In addition. It was agreed the Sunfish sailing boat could be disposed of, the 4 Coypus will be moved outside once scaffolding is available, and it was questioned whether the old safety boat was still required.
Any Other     
Karen confirmed that Lt Cdr Cahill, our RN contact, has stepped down 
Business           and will be replaced by David Gray in January. This is thought to be part of a wider restructuring combining sea scout and cadet activities.
Future Dates
21 January 2013
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